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January 31, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to adopt an amendment to the 2012 King County Countywide Planning Policies (CPP), as recommended by the Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC), and to initiate the required ratification process.
This legislation adopts GMPC Motion 13-1, designating Central Issaquah as an Urban Center in the CPPs.  The Issaquah City Council authorized nomination of the Central Issaquah Urban Core for Urban Center designation on April 15, 2013.  Subsequently, this proposal was discussed at the GMPC meeting on May 29, 2013 followed by approval of Motion 13-1 on September 25, 2013.  Most of Issaquah’s future housing and job growth is planned for Central Issaquah and the proposed Urban Center.  This growth will transform the Urban Center from a collection of strip malls and office buildings into a more livable, sustainable and balanced mixed-use community.
This amendment to the CPPs integrates the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by recognizing the role of land use planning in shaping an environmentally sustainable and economically viable future for all people in King County.  The County’s role in the GMPC fosters the ethic of working together for “One King County” by actively participating in regional organizations and defining King County’s role in regional issues.
There are no fiscal impacts to King County government as a result of adoption of the enclosed ordinance.  
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This legislation will support Issaquah’s efforts to grow in a responsible and sustainable way.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Carrie S. Cihak, Director, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, at 206-263-9634.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Director, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 

    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

